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DID YOU KNOW³³. 
§ Easter Events:  Early worship service at 8:00 am; Easter breakfast at 9:15 am; Easter Egg Hunt for chil-
dren at 9:45 am; Worship service at 10:30 am. 

§ Layni Ressler and her cheerleading team were Grand Champions at the Columbus competition. 
§ Layni Ressler has been selected as one of the Franklin Monroe Junior High Cheerleaders for 2019-2020. 
§ Layni Ressler & Aiden Myers competed in the Franklin Monroe Geography Bee. 
§ Landon Muhlenkamp received a Superior in the District Science Fair with his project entitled ñMaking 
Concrete Greenò and is headed for the State Science Fair on May 11th. 

§ Quintin Muhlenkamp, a Junior at Wittenberg University, received a $1500.00 Presidentôs Award from the 
University. 

§ Cole Sagan received his Masterôs Degree in Chemistry from the University of Wisconsin and will be pursu-
ing his PH.D in Chemistry at the same university. 

 

This area of the newsletter is available to share all important happenings in your family and friends.  Please submit any 
news to secretary@pitsburgtlc.org or call the Trinity office at 937/692-5670 so the rest of us can celebrate with you!   

tǊŀȅŜǊ /ƻƴŎŜǊƴǎτ/ǳǊǊŜƴǘ ŀƴŘ ƻƴƎƻƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ Ǉŀǎǘ ƳƻƴǘƘΥ  
 

¶ Chet & Sharon WirrigðHealth 

¶ Olis McKibbenðHealth 

¶ Mike HangenðHealth 

¶ Patty SackettðHealth 

¶ Jim NeitzeltðHealth 

¶ Jr & Laszlo KoosðHealth 

¶ Buster Castoï Health 

¶ Jody BurnsðCancer 

¶ Mindy BrandonðAwaiting kidney 
transplant 

¶ John & Karen Davis & familyð
 For Johnôs kidney transplant 

¶ David Allen Brumbaugh 

¶ Mary ShellhausðStroke 

¶ Jerry HigginsðCancer 

¶ Ronda HanesðHealth 

¶ Maxine Didierï Healing 

¶ Kerry youngðComa & for wife, 
Julia 

¶ Kenny GatesðHealth issues 

¶ JR Alltop 

¶ Holly McEldowneyðCancer 

¶ Sarah WolfeðIn Hospice, kidney 
failure 

¶ Matt MartinðPrayers of thanksgiv-
ing 

¶ Kenny HeslerðStroke 

¶ Frank TrimbleðIllness 

¶ Katie CottrellðHealing 

¶ Greg PerryðHeart problems 

¶ Ev KaiserðHeart problems 

¶ Kenny Johnsonð Heart and 
 health issues 

 
 

¶ Mary Lou Rosenbergerð Cancer 

¶ Jacob RiffleðHeart issues 

¶ Connie RowlandðCancer 

¶ Tom Schoeberlð4 yr. old recover-
ing from kidney tumor removal sur-
gery 

¶ Aubree MyersðLupus and MS 

¶ Becky (Cool) McMullenðMobility 
issues 

¶ Chris SuttleðTreatment for Non-
Hodgkinôs Lymphoma 

¶ Marvin BrumbaughðCancer 

¶ Amanda SpahrðBrain issues 

¶ Joe SpahrðHeart issues 

¶ Reese Addingtonð10 year old with 
auto-immune disease 

¶ Shirley HenselðRecovering  
    from cancer surgery 

¶ John YoungðCancer  

¶ Mary PhilpotðCancer 

¶ Craig CotnerðHealth issues 

¶ Tracy & BobðHelp through a  
 difficult time 

¶ Aiden Snyderï Leukemia 

¶ Logan Nolley (Katherineôs grand-
son)ðDeployed to Afghanistan for 
a year 

¶ Miranda Nolley (Katherineôs grand-
daughter)ðDeployed to Kuwait 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

¶ Crystal ProffittðHealth 

¶ Ezra BrumbaughðHealing 

¶ Rick McDonnellðIn a coma 

¶ Ray Chester 

¶ Zane RhodehamelðLeukemia 

¶ Kelly VanDeGriftðCancer 

¶ Dennis Riffle 

¶ Jason CouvutsakisðMedical is-
sues 

¶ Ronnie Brumbaugh 

¶ Tony MatamorasðHealth 

¶ Barry Ulrichï Vision 

¶ Judy UlrichðCataract surgery 

¶ Michelle LawrenceðBaby 

¶ Mike CollinsðChildrenôs health 

¶ KatlynðConstruction accident 

¶ JasonðConstruction accident 

¶ Barb BoehmerðChemotherapy 

¶ David NetzleyðHealth 

¶ Susan OakesðHospice care 
 

* Sympathy to the family  
 following the death of  

Prayer requests may be emailed at anytime to trinitypray-
ers@woh.rr.com and upon receipt your request will be shared so that 

many will be praying immediately. 
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PRAYERS & SQUARES  

QUILTING 
 

April 12 & 29 
 

9:00 am 

DEADLINE FOR THE  MAY ISSUE OF THE TRINITY TRUMPET IS APRIL 23rd.   

 

Ladies Luncheon 
 

April 10 
 

11:30 am 
 
 

I will be out of the office from April 
17th through the 24th but will be 
working Monday & Tuesday, April 
15 & 16 and then Thursday &  
Friday, April 25 & 26. 
              Your secretary,                
      Sharon Fourman 

 
 
 

 
 
 

Dear most special church family, 

 Updating you on the roof leak, the last couple rains there was no leak and after looking on the roof, 
we decided that ice freezing on the roof could have caused water to back up.  We could see nothing on the 
roof to cause it.  We will still monitor the situation. 

 In regards to changes to the constitution, probably late spring or early summer, council will review the 
proposed changes and then when we have what we feel is appropriate for Pitsburg Trinity Lutheran Church, 
we will have a congregational meeting to review with you and get your input.  This will be a lengthy process 
in an effort to get all things right. 

 The safe has been installed and is ready to be used. 

 It is hard to believe but we have people who are starting to think about and plan for Bible School. 

 Next monthôs council meeting will be held on Thursday the11th. 

 There was once a strongman at a circus sideshow who demonstrated his power before large audi-
ences every night.  Toward the end of one performance, he squeezed the juice from a lemon between his 
hands.  He said to the onlookers, ñI will offer $200 to anyone here who can squeeze another drop from this 
lemon.ò A thin older lady hobbled up to the stage.  She picked up the lemon and clamped it between her two 
frail, boney hands.  She squeezed and out came a teaspoon of lemon juice.  The strongman was amazed.  
He paid the woman $200 but privately asked her, ñWhat is the secret of your strength?ò ñPractice,ò the wom-
an answered.  ñI have been treasurer of my church for forty-two years!ò  

             Blessings to you all, 

                   Dean 

BABY CARE KITS 

Contents are being collected   April 
thru June for Lutheran World Relief.  
Info can be  found in the WELCA 
news article in this newsletter and  
further details are available on the 
table in the Welcome area of the 
church. 
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WORSHIP & STUDY OPPORTUNITIES 
 

 Wednesdays, March 13ðApril 10 
   12:00 pm  Worship service at St. Paul Lutheran 
      Church, 131 E. 4th St., Greenville 
      followed by a light lunch at 12:30  
   6:30 pm Book/Bible Study at Trinity (see pg. 5) 

HOLY WEEK SCHEDULE AT TRINITY 
 

   Maundy Thursday, April 18  
    7:00 pm   Worship Service 
 

   Good Friday, April 19 
     7:00 pm  Worship Service 
 
   Easter Morning, April 21 
     8:00 am  Early Worship Service 
     9:15 am  Breakfast 
     9:45 am  Egg Hunt 
     10:30 am Worship Service 

GOOD FRIDAY ð 12 noon 

ñThe Way of the Crossò 

Local Christians remember the last few moments of Jesusô 
life during the annual Way of the Cross services on Good 
Friday. As it has for many years, The Way of the Cross is 
sponsored by the Greater Greenville Ministerial Associa-
tion. 

The Way of the Cross is a virtual tour that leads believers 
along the journey from when Jesus prayed in the Garden of 
Gethsemane to his burial. Scripture, prayer and songs are 
held at each station along the way. 

The journey begins at St. Maryôs Roman Catholic Church as ñJesus Prays in the Gardenò and then contin-
ues on the walk to other churches in the area until the last station when ñJesus is Buriedò.     
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WELCA News for April 
 
 

Dear Sisters in Christ,  

As I child I thought that time moved so slowly-especially when waiting for summer 
time.  Now I can not believe how fast time seems to move. Here it is April already. 
April showers bring May flowers. Holy week will be here soon- Palm Sunday is 
April 14th, Then Maundy Thursday is the 18th, Good Friday is the 19th, and East-
er Sunday is the 21st. Holy week is a time to reflect upon what God has done for 
us. John 3:16  For  God so loved the world that he gave his one and only Son, 
that whoever believes in him shall not perish but have eternal life. This has always been my favorite Bible 
verse, I sometimes have a hard time wrapping my mind around His sacrifice.   

Our April meeting will be on Thursday, April 4th from 6:30-8:30ish and snacks will be provided by all the 
WELCA ladies.  

Our service project for April through June is soap collection. We are also going to be collecting items for Baby 
Care Kits.   There are handouts in the Welcome area with more details on needed items.   

ǐ TWO lightweight cotton t-shirts (no Onesies È)  
ǐ TWO long- or short-sleeved gowns or sleepers (without feet)  
ǐ TWO receiving blankets, medium-weight cotton or flannel, or crocheted or knitted with lightweight yarn, 
between 36ò and 52ò square  

ǐ FOUR cloth diapers, flat fold preferred  
ǐ ONE jacket, sweater or sweatshirt with a hood, or include a baby cap  
ǐ TWO pairs of socks  
ǐ ONE hand towel, dark color recommended  
ǐ TWO or three bath-size bars of gentle soap equaling 8 to 9 oz., any brand, in original wrapping; no mini 
or hotel size bars  

ǐ TWO diaper pins or large safety pins  
 

Each woman at Trinity is welcome to attend the monthly meetings and share in a time of fellowship and spir-
itual growth.  Come on out and celebrate the New Year with your sisters here at Trinity.   
 

Upcoming WELCA Events:  

ß April 4th - WELCA meeting (this is a Thursday).   
  We will be doing our Secret Sister Reveal and we will be voting on Officers for 2019/2020  

ß May 5th- Mother/Daughter/Friend Celebration-mark your calenday-4:30pm  

God Loves you and so do I! 
PJ Musser-WELCA President  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Thanks, kids for your help and participation in the February 17 Valentine Celebration.  Everyone loved the 
heart magnets!

Believe it or not our next main event will be the April 21, The Annual Easter Egg Hunt right after breakfast.  
More details later.  We will need donations of coins, candy, and small treats to fill the eggs.  Be on the look-
out for treats.  We already have plenty of eggs.

Something special will take place for Mother

We are looking forward to Bible School this summer and need your input soon.  PARENTS and HELPERS, 

do you prefer Bible School on 4 Wednesdays as in the past, or would you prefer a 5 day in a row event (one 

week in July)? We have done Bible School on Wednesdays the past few years.

Some children are due for the next Bible up soon.  I will be contacting parents about this.

Christian Education Team:  Marge Warner, Christian Education Superintendent 937
Linda Baker, Michelle Groff, Stephanie Kemp, Pastor Mel

Dartball News: 

 This will be my last article until dartball resumes this fall.   

 Some of you have heard us mention our woody bucket.  We throw darts at 
a board that looks like a ball diamond.  Most dartboards are surrounded by wood.  
Anytime we fail to get the dart somewhere in the dartboard, it usually sticks in the 
wood.  If that happens, it is called a woody and whoever is throwing has to put a 
quarter in the woody bucket.  At the end of the year we donate the proceeds to 
the Fish Food Pantry.  The past two years we have been able to donate $50 each 
year.  What that means is that we, and I do mean we, have been off the board 
many times.  It also means that we laugh at each other a lot.  We do have a fairly 
humorous team.  We laugh at each other as well as ourselves.  

 I am looking forward to next season.  Our team works so hard during the season that they really need 
the off season to rest. 

Dean 
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Sat March 30--Scioto Conference 
Calvary Lutheran Church,  
74 W. Main St, Chillicothe 
9:30 registration/10:30 Gathering  
Cost $8.00 
Contact Person(s): Judy Root or 
Nancy Hoffman 
 
Sat April 6--Dayton Conference 
Faith Lutheran Church, 3315 Martel 
Dr, Dayton 
10:30 registration/11:00 Gathering 
Cost: $3.00 
Contact Person(s): Marcie Griffin or 
Marcia Calhoun 
 
Sat April 13--Northwest Confer-
ence 
St. Matthew Lutheran Church, 6825 
Ohio Rt 722, Arcanum 
8:30 registration/9:00 Gathering 
Cost: $5.00 
Contact Person(s): Cheri Comstock 
or Jean Wright 
 

Sat April 27--Cincinnati Confer-
ence 
Zion Lutheran Church, 212 S. Front 
St, Hamilton 
8:30 registration/9:00 Gathering 
Cost: $10.00 
Empty Bowls/Full Hearts activity 
(bring an apron or paint shirt w/you) 
Contact Person(s): Kathy Schnierle, 
Ginny Pape 
 
Sat May 4--Muskingum Conference 
New Hope Lutheran, 7025 Adams-
ville-Otsego Rd, Adamsville, Exit 157 
off of I-70 
9:00 registration/9:30 Gathering 
Contact Person(s): Angie Hoberg, 
Phyllis Shoemaker 
 
Sun May 5--Central Ohio Confer-
ence 
Messiah Lutheran Church, 1200 
Waggoner Rd, Reynoldsburg 
1:30 registration/2:00 Gathering 
Contact Person: Janet Dixon 

Conferences 
starting soon! 
All women who attend 
ELCA congregations in 
our synod are invited to 
attend the SOS WELCA 
Spring Gathering near 
you! Mark your calendars! 

 

 

LENTEN BOOK/BIBLE STUDY 

Wednesdays     March 13ðApril 10      6:30 pm 

During the Lenten season rather than a Soup Supper and Lenten Worship, we will have a Lenten 

Book/Bible Study here at Trinity on Wednesdays at 6:30 pm from March 13 thru April 10 (5 weeks) .  

You are invited to purchase your own copy of the book (available through Ama-

zon at $7.80 for a Kindle version up to $13.00 for a paperback version or pur-

chase from any vendor that you choose).  Join us for this short term study. 

Description: 

Embracing the Uncertain invites readers this Lent to engage and wrestle with lifeõs uncer-

tainties, not ignore them. The first six chapters focus on six post-Transfiguration, pre-

Passion stories in the Gospels. Each of these stories are signposts in the gospel narrative, 

pointing down at a world filled with uncertainty, but pointing us forward to a cross that can 

show us how to follow Jesus with courage, hope, and obedience. Includes discussion 

questions that can be used in small-group Bible study session or for personal growth.ó 
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If you would like to attend the 

Dayton Dragons game on Satur-

day, June 8th, please contact 

Pastor Mel or PJ by Sunday, 

March 31st.    Tickets are $12 

each but $6 of each ticket price 

will be given back to the Ohio 

Nurses Association District 10. 

  

  

  

  

   

  

 
 
 
Our next main event will be the April 21, The Annual Easter Egg Hunt right after breakfast. We will need do-
nations of coins, candy, and small treats to fill the eggs.  Be on the lookout for treats.  We already have plen-
ty of eggs. 
  
Something special will take place for Motherôs Day and Fatherôs Day, too. 
  
We are looking forward to Bible School this summer. The Roar curriculum will be used, which focuses on a 
God is Good theme. PARENTS and HELPERS, Bible School will be on the following 5 Wednesdays - June 
26, July 10, July 17, July 24, & July 31.  Please put these dates on your calendar. 
  
Some children are due for the next Bible up soon.  I will be contacting parents about this. 
 

Thanks! 

  
Christian Education Team:  Marge Warner, Christian Education Superintendent 937-623-2544  
Pam Oswalt, Linda Baker, Michelle Groff, Stephanie Kemp, Pastor Mel 

...News for Pre-K through 6th Grade 


